CARLISLE CITY COUNCIL / TRADES UNIONS

CORPORATE JOINT CONSULTATIVE MEETING

13 OCTOBER 2004

Present:
J Gooding (Chair) – Executive Director



G Connolly – Interim Executive Director



D Williams – Head of MS&ES



J Cross – Personnel Manager



B Graham – Personnel Officer



B Blackburn – Customer Services Manager



K Graham – GMB



G Caig – GMB



A Westnedge – AEEU



K Dovaston – UNISON



C Lexa – UNISON

Apologies:
F Mitchell – UNISON

CJC
31/04
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 11 AUGUST 2004

The minutes of the meeting held on 11 August were discussed and agreed.

CJC
32/04
MATTERS ARISING

CJC
29/04
Customer Contact Centre

J Gooding confirmed that he is unaware of changes to the cash collection for car parking attendants.



Essential Skills


M Mooney will not now attend the meeting in Hartlepool but the City Council will be represented – DW to provide an update.









Action: DW



Employment Enhancement Programme


K Graham to follow this up to ensure staff are encouraged to be involved.

CJC
33/04
UPDATES:

Customer Contact Centre

Brian Blackburn gave an update and an overview on progress with the Customer Contact Centre.  Work is underway with IT installation.

J Gooding confirmed that the structure has been agreed as have job descriptions and interviews have taken place for the posts.  Appointments will be taking place soon.  Many difficulties have been over come by good joined up working to resolve issues and J Gooding stated that he was very grateful to the staff involved, particularly the IT staff.  

C Lexa asked about training for staff in time for the expected opening in November.  J Gooding / B Blackburn advised that training was in place.  C Lexa raised concerns about staff and the availability of jobs for some of the temporary staff within either the CCC or Revenues & Benefits.  B Blackburn advised that there would be some jobs in Revenues & Benefits for those staff not employed within the CCC and gave an update on the current position with appointing to the posts available.  D Williams considered the process to be a good corporate approach, ensuring that as many staff as possible are matched to a job.

C Lexa asked what advice to give his members who have concerns about their future.  J Gooding / B Blackburn / Personnel to discuss and keep C Lexa informed.

Revenues & Benefits Review

Beverley Graham gave a brief update on this review which was agreed in July this year.  The consultation on the review of roles and grades of posts (at Team Leader level) is to finish by 25 October on revised structure.  B Graham to circulate copies of the structure to Trades Unions and any recommendations.

CJC
34/04
EMPLOYMENT ACT 2002 (DISPUTE RESOLUTION) REGS 2004

J Cross gave an overview on the new legislation on dispute resolution.  She explained how this relates to our policies and procedures and that in the long term we will need to overhaul our full grievance and disciplinary procedures but in the meantime J Cross proposed interim measures regarding ‘right of appeal’.

The Trades Unions raised issues concerning people in temporary posts long term.  J Cross to give this consideration when finalising the interim measures and within the full review of the policy.  

J Cross will circulate copies of the legislation and our interim measures pending the full review to the Trades Unions.










Action: JC

CJC
35/04
PAY AWARD (Including Single Status)

Pay and Grading Review

D Williams advised that the pay settlement this year was a complicated three year package and the City Council is looking to address issues raised and wishes to consult with the Trades Unions to get their views and direction on priorities etc.  D Williams asked the Trades Unions where they stand on the agreement and whether they had any issues.  This will involve a major exercise over the next 2 years involving MS&ES and Trades Unions.
Keith Dovaston stated that UNISON had concerns around pay and equalities and securing fairness and equality for their members.  They would like to:

· Work to address inequalities, audit of staff in terms of gender and pay;

· Include some process and timetable on Job Evaluation for resolution by 2007.

C Caig agreed with the above.

J Cross advised that the work for staff audit and job evaluation will be similar and asked the Trades Unions whether this was their view.  The Trades Unions agreed.

MS&ES Officers and Trades Unions agreed very much on the process and agreed to include looking at best practice from other authorities eg. Chester.  J Cross advised she was already in contact with Chester.

It was felt that a working group with proper terms of reference, milestones was needed to get agreed outcome by March 2007 and an agreed approach by March 2005.

Single Status – it was agreed that this was a related but separate issue and work will go ahead in parallel with the work taking place on Job Evaluation and Equal Pay.  G Caig noted that good progress was being made on single status within CTS.

A Westnedge suggested a date be set for Trades Unions and have a further meeting on JE and Equal Pay.  It was proposed that a half day workshop would be appropriate and a meeting was agreed for City Council Officers and Trades Unions on 19 November at 1pm to take this forward.










Action: DW

Workforce Development

GMB are very much involved in this.  D Williams gave an overview and clarification on the corporate approach to staff development.  The Trades Unions feel this can be separate from pay and grading review and will involve learning reps.

CJC
36/04
PEOPLE STRATEGY

D Williams advised that the Council had approved the People Strategy and an extract was circulated for discussion.

A list of the areas for review is being prepared and DW asked the Trades Unions what their view of the priorities should be.  The Trades Unions to look at this and any issues to be brought back to a future meeting for comments and discussion.









Action: Trade Unions

CJC
37/04
CPA DAY’S LEAVE

J Gooding gave an update on this issue and an overview of the recent report, which will be circulated to the Trades Unions for information.  J G advised that the Audit Commission has asked that the Trades Unions be advised of the outcome and made aware of the practical issues and that the CPA days leave was upheld.  The outcome has now been reported appropriately and Members are happy with the process to be followed in future.  J Gooding assured the TU’s that the issue is therefore resolved. 

CJC
38/04
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Sickness Absence

Six days average for the first six months – same as last year.

Sickness Absence Action Plan

The draft terms of reference were circulated to the Trades Unions for views.  Any comments back to Jean Cross in 2 weeks time (by end of October).








Action: Trade Unions

J Gooding reminded everyone about the TUC Partnership Resources.  D Williams advised that this is a consultative service and would be charged for.  G Caig will look for other good practice, which may inform this process.

The Trades Unions feel that positive language will help in the policy.

D Williams reminded the meeting that work to date has stopped PI’s getting worse but the authority is still in the bottom quartile.  Now need to think around the issues and work with the Trades Unions on other measures, which may help.  It was agreed that a Joint Working Group be established to progress the issue.








Action: DW

The meeting closed at 12.45pm

